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Mayor Spalding called to order the New Albany City Council Meeting of July, 2021 at 6:30 p.m. at the
New Albany Village Hall, 99 West Main Street, New Albany, Ohio. Staff attending were City Manager
Joseph Stefanov, Law Director Mitch Banchefsky; Finance Director Bethany Staats, Administrative
Services Director Adrienne Joly, Police Chief Greg Jones, Development Director Jennifer Chrysler,
Deputy Public Service Director Mike Barker, Public Service Department Director Mark Nemec,
Planner Chris Christian, Economic Development Manager Michael Loges; Chief Communications
and Marketing Officer Scott McAfee, and Clerk of Council Jennifer Mason.

Council Member Briscoe led the assemblage in the Pledge of Allegiance.

ROT T TAT T.-

The following Mayor/Council Members answered Roll Call:

Mayor Sloan Spalding P
CM Colleen Briscoe P

CM Marlene Brisk P

CM Michael Durik P

CM Chip Fellows P
CM Kasey Kist A
CM Matt ShuU P

Clerk Mason reported the Council Member Kist could not attend and requested to be excused. Mayor
Spalding moved to excuse Council Member Kist firom the council meeting. Council Member Shull
seconded and council voted with six yes votes to excuse Council Member Kist from the council
meeting.

ACTION ON MINUTES:

6/15/21 Regular Meeting: Mayor Spalding asked if council had reviewed the proposed June 1, 2021
regular meeting minutes and if there were any additions or corrections. Hearing none. Mayor Spalding
moved to adopt the June 15, 2021 regular meeting minutes. Council Member Fellows seconded and
council voted with six yes votes to approve ]une 15, 2021 regular meeting minutes.

6/28/2021 Special Council Meeting: Mayor Spalding asked if council had reviewed the proposed June
28,2021 special meeting minutes and if there were any additions or corrections. Hearing none. Mayor
Spalding moved to adopt the June 28,2021 regular meeting minutes. Council Member Durik seconded
and council voted with six yes votes to approve June 28, 2021 regular meeting minutes as corrected.

ADDITIONS OR CORRECTIONS TO THE AGENDA:

NONE.
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HEARING OF VISITORS!

Proclamation for NA Eagles Division I State Champion Boys Baseball Team - Mayor Spalding read the
proclamation to the parents and players who were among the public present. Coach David Sterling told
council it was a pleasure to coach these young men. They were relendess in their desire to be successful
Strength of family, strength of community, the NAHS Athletic Department all played a part He was proud
of diem and proud to represent the New Albany. Team Co-captain Brady Conley told coundl this was his
favorite team in his many years of playing baseball and the season was a dream come true.

Pickleball Players
Mitchell Mink 6904 Lobelia Drive, told council he'd been a resident since 1998. Sports built character,
teamwork, and promoted socializing. He'd played pickleball for four years. He got into it though the Parks
& Recreation program at the Thompson Road bubble. It had grown substantially until COVID shut it
down the organized aspects. Nevertheless, there was a large email list of people looking to play. Many more
than that played in New Albany. The pickleball players felt it was time to do something. Columbus
communities, Dublin, Granville, and Westerville had been building or were in the process of building
pickleball courts. Age groups ranged from high school to people in their 70s+. It was easier on the body
and joints than tennis. He felt the New Albany player average age ranged from 45-55, but it could be
beneficial to school age kids, too. Equipment was low cost They just needed courts.

Pickleball had become his friends' happy hours. They went outdoors, got exercise, met a lot of great people,
and did this on a regular basis. They wanted to develop a community in New Albany around piddebalL If
the dty could develop a plan of where that could be - he knew there were a lot of plans out there — he knew
that the dty would get support. Six or eight courts would be great Five years in the future, they were looking
to double or triple that number based on partidpation. This was a fast-growing sport, a lot of fun, could be
played recrearionally or competitively.

Mayor Spalding asked if there had been discussion around forming a New Albany Pickleball Association.
Mr. Mink stated there had, however, COVID made that difficult Someone needed to pick the ball up and
make that happen. It would be a great way to support the program going forward - one phone call someone
new could make to connect to the pickleball community. That was something the players were dedicated to
doing to promote the growth of pickleball

Council Member Fellows asked and Mr. Mink replied that players found courts all around. In addition to
the courts in New Albany - Olentangy Park had six courts. Hawk Park had four courts. Mr. Mink described
how busy the courts could be, how pickleball used tennis courts, and how people gathered to play. In the
winter, pickleball players had to reserve the Thompson Park bubble courts in for the entire season. Many
did that, but spots filled up fast, and it wasn't the same as open play.

Council Member Durik asked and Mr. Mink answered that Westerville had twelve courts designated or in
the process of being built Worthington had six courts and were putting in four more. Dublin had eight
courts. Bexley had up to eight courts in two locations.

Council Member Brisk asked and Mr. Mink responded that Middletown, Ohio was the 'Tickleball Capital"
because they had 16 courts in one location. Tennis courts were gifted by the city to a pickleball association.
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who converted them. They could host a large tournament with 380 participants over three days.
Tournaments could be regionalized. There was a national tournament in California. The US Open Pickleball
tournament was in Naples, Florida. They had 62 designated pickleball courts and had 250-500 people
playing on any given day. You could host a tournament with eight courts, but would have to limit the
number of events. Tournaments included singles, men's doubles, women's doubles, and mixed doubles.

Tom Puleri - The sport was gender neutral - there was no talent difference between men and women. It
was also remarkably size neutral Beginner players got up to speed very quickly. There was something
different about the socializing in pickleball, everyone was close and there was time between games.

JeanieHuff. 13 Richmond Square, residents for five years, this was a sport of all ages and all people. It would
be consistent with the city's diversity and inclusion objectives. She described playing with family members
of widely varied ages. This was a public parks and rec sport You didn't have to be organized or have a crew
of young men. It was for all ages and all people. You could show up alone and have a great time.

Roseanne Stem^ 7641 Alpath Road, resident for 22 years. She told council she was 73 years old. She attested
to the fact that this was the one activity the dty could start doing for seniors. So much of the Parks and
Recreation programs were for the young. There wasn't much for people her age. Seniors loved pickleball
She had been on the court with three generations of players. She didn't know of any other sport where one
could do that

Mayor Spalding stated that Council Member ShuU had asked the city manager to start looking at space and
costs. Pickleball wasn't a new topic, but CO\TD had shifted priorities. The dty was re-energized on this
issue. Council appreciated the players coming out

Council Member Fellows asked and Mr. Minic answered that two pickleball courts could fit on one typical
tennis court At Bevelhymer Road Park, one could fit six pickleball courts. Council Member Fellows wanted
to see some analysis on number of courts, speed to conversion, how much money would be needed, where
it would go, and if an existing area could be converted. Mr. Minic stated the group had done a lot of research
on court costs, conversion costs, vendors, and contractors. They volunteered to be a part of any type of
discussion. They could lend their knowledge and save time.

Council Member Briscoe stated coundl had a capital projects meeting Friday, August 27th. This was a topic
of discussion. Council Member Shull encouraged council and staff to talk to the pickleball players to get
more background.

Sue Puleri thanked council for responding on sidewalks so quickly. Pickleball was the largest growing sport
in the nation. She would love to be the trailblazers in central Ohio — host the competitions and clinics —
because we are New Albany.

Council Member Shull congratulated the Puleris on their 36th anniversary.

BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS:

PLANNING COMMISSION: No meeting.
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PARKS AND TRAILS ADVISORY BOARD: No meeting.

ACHITECHTURAL REVIEW BOARD: No meeting.

BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS: No meeting.

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION: No meeting.

PUBLIC RECORDS COMMISSION: No meeting.

INCLUSION DIVERSITY & EQUITY ACTION COMMITTEE: No meeting.

CEMETERY RESTORATION ADVISORY BOARD: Council Member FeUows asked and City
Manager Stefanov stated the city hadn*t moved on fencing for Wagner Cemetery. It was something
that would be discussed at the Capital Projects Meeting. Clerk Mason stated it was on the CRAB's
August agenda.

CORRESPONDENCE AND COMMUNICATION:

NONE.

SECOND READING AND PUBLIC HEARING OF ORDINANCES:

ORDINANCE O-21-2021

Mayor Spalding read by tide AN ORDINANCE TO ACCEPT THE EXPEDITED TYPE 1
ANNEXATION OF 38.09+/- ACRES FROM PLAIN TOWNSHIP, FRANKLIN COUNTY TO
THE CITY OF NEW ALBANY.

City Manager Stefanov stated this legislation was the last step in the Expedited Type 1 annexation
process. The petition was approved by the Franklin County Commissioners. There was an existing
Annexation Agreement with Plain Township from 2008. The 60 day waiting period had elapsed and
coundl could take action.

Mayor Spalding opened the Public Hearing. Hearing no comments or questions from the public, he
closed the Public Hearing.

Council Member Fellows moved to adopt the ordinance. Council Member Brisk seconded and council
voted with six yes votes to approve Ordinance O-21-2021.

ORDINANCE O-22-2021

Mayor Spalding read by title AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE ZONING ORDINANCE OF
THE CITY OF NEW ALBANY BY AMENDING THE ZONING MAP TO REZONE 38.09 +/-
ACRES OF LAND LOCATED AT 7555 BEVELHYMER ROAD AND 7325 WALNUT STREET

FOR AN AREA TO BE KNOWN AS THE "WOODHAVEN ZONING DISTRICT" FROM ITS
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CURRENT ZONING OF AGRICULTURAL (AG) TO "I-PUD" INFILL-PLANNED UNIT
DEVELOPMENT AS REQUESTED BY ALTO REAL ESTATE, LLC C/O PATRICK FISHER.

Planner Chris Christian told council that this ordinance would change the zoning for approximately
38 acres. The preliminary development plan showed 60 lots on 38 acres with a total net density of 1.68
units per acre. The city's strategic plan recommended 1 unit per acre density for traditional single-
family developments and up to 3 units per acre for a 100% age restricted development. The strategic
plan allowed for more density if land was purchased off-site and deed restricted. The application stated
that the amount of land needed to offset the development was not available and agreed to pay an
increased fee of $25,000 per acre directly to the city in lieu of a land purchase. This amount was
consistent with land purchased for the Metro Parks.

Planner Christian stated the new subdivision had two road connections — at BeveUiymer Road and at
an existing stub street at Toumus Way. The zoning text required a traffic study which was underway.
The applicant revised the zoning text to include a commitment to provide a vehicular connection
directly to Walnut Street.

This proposal met all of the required open space and parkland requirements. The text required that
strong pedestrian connectivity, with leisure trail along Walnut Street and Bevelhymer Park and
sidewalk throughout the subdiHsion. The applicant demonstrated a commitment to high quality
through four-sided architecture and building materials. The proposed land use matched
recommendations in the Engage New Albany strategic plan and met the vast majority of the
development standards for this future land use district, including connectivity, setbacks, architecture,
and open space. The Rocky Fork Blacklick Accord recommend approval. The Planning Commission
(PC) recommended approval with conditions at their June 2021 meeting.

Given the type of I-PUD zoning, the applicant would have to retum to the PC for review and approval
of a Final Development Plan application. Neighbors within 200 feet of the property boundary would
be notified and all meeting agenda would be posted on the city's website. Staff recommended approval
of the legislation.

Mayor Spalding asked and Planner Christian responded that council would see the Final Plat
appUcation when it came in.

I^arry Canini. Canini & Associates, applicant, on behalf of Alto Real Estate, told council he had met
in person with several neighbors, including Mr. Murphy and the Dishongs. He knew most of the
neighbors were concerned about tree preservation and he felt the same way. His hopes were to
maintain the tree boundaries. They had every intention of saving those. Right now, they were able to
commit to roughly 10 feet, but their bigger issue was managing stormwater - which could endanger
trees. The Upper Clarenton folks had well-designed stormwater catch basins in their rear yards. Once
the applicant got approval, they would move into engineering and start to study the tree line and
stormwater management. Some preliminary assessment showed water coming towards the new
development and they would have to capture and maintain it. They had done a lot with the design to
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focus on preserving a large segment of the natural area that was there. If they could preserve more
than 10 feet, they had every intention of doing so.

Council Member Fellows ask and Mr. Canini answered that, based on their building pad on the lots,
they were comfortable with their ability to stay away from the root area of the canopy. The underbrush
wasn't the issue, it was the tree roots. They wanted the tree screening also. If something significant
were to have to come down and a void created, the applicant would replace it with something where
there wouldn't be a view through. This was also the conversation he had with Dr. Dishong, along the
south border. They Dishong's wanted the underbrush. There were going to be some points where the
applicant would need to fill in with some evergreen trees. They were happy to do that.

Council Member ShuU was pleased to see the connection to Walnut Street. Mr. Canini did not know
the exact placement of the connection - that would be part of the traffic study - which would include
a study of the Walnut/Bevelhymer intersection. Mr. Canini pointed to the planned offset at the
Toumus Way connection — that was intentional, for traffic calming. He wanted to work with the Upper
Clarenton folks to make sure these designs and the study — maybe there could be some stop signs on
Dean Farm Road to reduce the speed of traffic through there. He wanted to work together to improve
their situation, not worsen it. Council Member Fellows and Mr. Canini discussed connections to the
park, existing stop signs, and traffic calming devices.

Council Member Briscoe asked and Mr. Canini replied that Millbrook had the closest playgroimd to
the development. The Parks and Trails Advisory Board (PTAB) would be discussing trail connectivity
and the amenities in Woodhaven. Recreational amenities hadn't been decided yet. They would take
the advice of the PTAB.

Council Member Briscoe reiterated her concern that the $25,000 per acre fee in lieu of parkland still
didn't match the cost to buy the same acreage in the New Albany School District. She asked if the fee
money was earmarked for Metro Parks and a connection to Metro Parks. City Manager Stefanov
responded that the funds could be used at the city's discretion.

Council Member Fellows and Mr. Canini discussed the leisure trail connection to Millbrook. This

would be further discussed at the PTAB meeting.

Council Member Durik and Mr. Canini discussed the various areas of tree preservation. The
stormwater study would make sure they could capture the water. They did not want the trees dying
later due to stormwater. Amenities would be accessible to all.

Tonatha Murphy. 7348 Upper Clarenton Dr. S., stated he was a husband and father of two. They had
been New Albany residents since 2014. He was representing his family and was also the President of
the Upper Clarenton Home Owner's Association (UCHOA). He thanked council and the real estate
group and Mr. Canini. He hoped their interactions had been collaborative and constructive and in the
spirit of community.
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Mr. Murphy recalled the letter the UCHOA presented to council at the first reading and that he
emaded to council. He requested to re-present the letter. (Letter attached.) It had been signed by 78%
of the Upper Clarenton residents. He had not received any opposition to the points and concerns
raised.

The UCHOA supported the development, the growth of New Albany, and the opportunity to have
new neighbors. They had three primary points of concern. First, direct access to Bevelhymer Road,
which Mr. Canini had already addressed. Second, the preservation of the tree line. The tree line served
as a natural habitat as well as a visual barrier. Third, the connection with Toumus Way. While direct
access to Walnut Street was an enhancement, they were still concerned about additional traffic in the
Upper Clarenton neighborhood. He described past history with the city which resulted in a push
button pedestrian crosswalk for ingress and egress to the Metro Park. It was easy to access that park,
and that would be true for the Woodhaven development. Upper Clarenton residents were frequently
out front and engaging with their neighbors, pedestrians, and cyclists. They were proud of this feature,
and concerned about losing this with the introduction of more automobile traffic via Toumus Way
onto Upper Clarenton or Dean Farm. In 2019, the New Albany Police Department helpled the
UCHOA with a traffic study — which showed over 730 cars per day which equaled over 260,000 cars
through their neighborhood in a year. If Toumus Way was connected, it would mean more cars
coming through. They were asking not to have an automobile connection, but instead have a leisure
path-bicyclical-pedestrian path to promote connectivity, to allow the residents from Woodhaven to
access the park through the neighborhood, and engage the residents. Finally, what they were asking
for wasn't unprecedented. There was only a leisure trail connection with a nearby neighborhood and
at least one other stub street that had a leisure trail connection rather than a road. What all they were
asking for was within the spirit of Engage New Albany. They wanted to avoid a freeway from Walnut
street to next neighborhood.

Council Member Durik asked about a road stub to the west of Upper Clarenton. Mr. Murphy replied
that that land had already been developed as a data center.

Council Member ShuU asked and City Manager Stefanov responded, and Police Chief Jones agreed,
that they did not forsee a first responder impact to not connecting Woodhaven to Upper Clarenton.
As long as there was more than one exit or entrance, the police were satisfied.

City Manager Stefanov's concem was the city developing a pattem of not connecting neighborhoods
and winding up in a situation where traffic was all fimneled on to main roads, main roads had to be
widened, and then widened again. Connecting neighborhoods supported people moving at slower
speeds. The goal was to have multiple points of neighborhood ingress and egress so that you didn't
rely on the collector roads and eventually overwhelm them.

Director Chrysler corrected an earlier statement - the stub street on the west side of Upper Clarenton
would eventually connect to a development. The data center was further south. The neighboring tract
was owned by the Baileys and the ground was available. The city's strategic plan called for a road
connection.
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P. Gajanaanan. 7337 Dean Farm Road, stated his house was where Toumus Way ended. He agreed
with Mr. Murphy. He described traffic speeding on Dean Farm Road and kids playing there. Mr.
Gajanaanan expected increased traffic and disruption. He described cars nearly hitting children.
Connecting Toumus Way would affect a lot. He would appreciate a pedestrian and bicycle connection
only.

Eric Duerksen. 7338 Upper Clarenton Drive, told council he*d lived in New Albany for almost 20
years. He loved it and was proud it. He lived in Upper Clarenton with this wife and three kids. His
kids weren*t perfect when it came to running into the street. They recentiy completed Safety Town.
He agreed with Mr. Murphy. He echoed the concerns in the UCHOA letter to council. He was excited
for the work that Mr. Canini and his team had done, including the access point to Walnut Street and
tree preservation. Mr. Duerksen asked for a broader area of tree preservation than 10 feet. Mr.
Duerksen and Mr. Canini discussed where trees were distributed on the properties, stormwater and
tree health, and easement lines.

Mayor Spalding asked and Planner Christian clarified that the zoning text set up the rules for how
much had to be saved. Final development details would be presented later to PC. Council Member
Brisk asked and Mr. Canini agreed to more landscaping opacity, but would need a clearer number.
Council and Mr. Canini discussed the kinds of trees in place. Mr. Canini agreed to commit to the same
or a similar opacity to what exists at this time. Mayor Spalding talked about the PC process, varying
opacity at different times of the year, and imderbmsh. Mr. Canini described existing foliage and Upper
Clarenton swales. Mr. Canini did not want the existing tree stand to change.

Mr. Duerksen told council that safety was most important to him as a parent. There were a lot of
young kids running around. He asked for an amendment that the Toumus Way connection not be
vehicular. He referred to the 2019 police department traffic count - the percentile of speeds was
between 25-27 mph, the speed limit was 20. He did not want to add any more traffic coming through
that neighborhood. The street stub was planned and built before Rocky Fork Metro Park was put in
and before the 2019 traffic study. He looked at the city's strategic plan and connected community, the
spirit and the letter of it was bringing residents together. If the intent was to bring these communities
together, he recommended doing that by a bicycle/pedestrian path. He didn't take his car to go see
neighbors. He understood balancing interconnectivity with safety. This could be the perfect
compromise.

Michael Carr. 7328 Upper Clarenton Drive S., stated he'd lived in Upper Clarenton since 2011. He
grew up in New Albany. He looked forward to the changes that continued to come. They were looking
for safety. They wanted to welcome new neighbors and keep the natural beauty in the area.

Keith Hm. 7378 Upper Clarenton Drive S., stated he agreed with Mr. Murphy and Mr. Duerksen and
everyone else about the safety of their community and connecting Toumus Way with a leisure path
versus a roadway. He thought cutting down the traffic was important. He worked from home,
constantly saw cars flying around comers, and wanted to eliminate that. Regarding the tree line, he












































